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I want to expressmy deep gratitude for your guid-

ance at an early stage in my career. The two years

I spent under your mentorship at the Institute for

Advanced Study in Princeton (1981–1983) helped me

enormously. Most importantly, I remember that you

told me about the Calabi conjecture and your recent

proof of it. This knowledge was invaluable a few years

later when I was working on compactifications of

string theory, and we discovered that your result was

exactly what was needed to preserve supersymmetry

in four dimensions. To recognize the significance of

your result, we called the compact extra dimensions

Calabi-Yau spaces.

I also remember that while I was at the IAS, we

were both very interested in extending the positive

energy theorem to null infinity, and prove the posi-

tivity of the Bondi energy. Our proofs came out at es-

sentially the same time and were published together.

Although our approaches were very different, I en-

joyed learning about the techniques you had used to

obtain this result.

When I left the IAS, I was offered a faculty job

at the University of California, Santa Barbara, where I

have happily remained for the past 35 years. I can

only imagine that you played a large part in mak-

ing that happen. Once again, I am grateful. You must

know that you have had a profound impact on gen-

eral relativity. From your first proof of the positive

energy conjecture to your recent work on quasilocal

mass, you have solved a series of longstanding prob-

lems that have pushed the field forward. I wish you a

very happy birthday.
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